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ITEM 5. OTHER EVENTS AND REGULATION FD DISCLOSURE

1. On September 2, 2003, State Auto Financial Corporation ("STFC") filed with
the Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC") a Solicitation/Recommendation
Statement on Schedule 14D-9 with respect to a proposed tender offer announced in
a filing with the SEC made on August 20, 2003 by State Auto Financial
Acquisition Corporation ("Offeror"), which is an Illinois corporation wholly
owned by Gregory M. Shepard ("Shepard"), unaffiliated with SFTC, to purchase
8,000,000 of the outstanding Shares at a price of $32.00 per Share, net to the
seller in cash, without interest (the "Tender Offer").

SHAREHOLDERS ARE URGED TO READ THE SOLICITATION/RECOMMENDATION STATEMENT, AS IT
MAY BE AMENDED FROM TIME TO TIME, BECAUSE IT CONTAINS IMPORTANT INFORMATION.
Investors can obtain a free copy of the Solicitation/Recommendation Statement
and other materials filed by STFC with the Securities and Exchange Commission at
the SEC's web site at http://www.sec.gov.

2. Attached as Exhibit 99.1 to this Current Report on Form 8-K and incorporated
herein by reference is a press release issued by STFC on September 2, 2003
announcing the STFC Board of Directors recommendation that STFC shareholders
reject the proposed Tender Offer, if commenced, and not tender their shares to
Offeror pursuant to the proposed Tender Offer.

Edgar Filing: STATE AUTO FINANCIAL CORP - Form 8-K

1



3. Attached as Exhibit 99.2 to this Current Report on Form 8-K and incorporated
herein by reference is a letter dated September 2, 2003, from Robert H. Moone,
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of State Automobile Mutual Insurance
Company, which is the holder of approximately 67% of the outstanding common
shares of STFC, to Shepard.

4. Attached as Exhibit 99.3 to this Current Report on Form 8-K and incorporated
herein by reference is a letter dated September 2, 2003, from Robert H. Moone,
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of STFC to Shepard.

ITEM 7.  FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND EXHIBITS

      (c)   Exhibits.

            Exhibit No.   Description
            -----------   -----------

            99.1          Press release issued by STFC on September 2, 2003
            99.2          Letter dated September 2, 2003, from Robert H. Moone,
                          Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of STFC, to
                          Gregory M. Shepard
            99.3          Letter dated September 2, 2003, from Robert H. Moone,
                          Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of State
                          Automobile Mutual Insurance Company, to Gregory M.
                          Shepard

                                   SIGNATURES

      Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the
Registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

                                     STATE AUTO FINANCIAL CORPORATION

Dated: September 2, 2003                 By /s/ John R. Lowther
                                            ----------------------------------
                                                John R. Lowther
                                                Senior Vice President, General
                                                Counsel and Secretary
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               and Chief Executive Officer of State Automobile Mutual Insurance
               Company, to Gregory M. Shepard
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